
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON CONSOLIDATED ACTION PLAN
FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2016 TO JUNE 30, 2017

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT
FUNDS PROGRAM AMENDMENT

THERE WILL BE A PUBLIC HEARING BEFORE THE DANVILLE
CITY COUNCIL ON TUESDAY, JANUARY, 17, 2017 AT 7:00
P.M. IN THE CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS LOCATED ON THE

FOURTH FLOOR OF CITY HALL, 427 PATTON STREET.

The City of Danville is amending its HUD 2015-2019
Consolidated Action Plan to add one new project not
previously identified. Funding in the amount of $75,090.40
from the previously approved 2016-2017 housing
programs budget will be transferred to construct a new
sewer line on the south side of Pine Street. The funded
sewer line will be conducted entirely on private property

and is replacing an existing inadequate system.

Copies of the proposed amendment to the Action Plan may
be seen in the Department of Community Development,

Second Floor, City Hall.

BY AUTHORITY OF THE COUNCIL

CITY OF DANVILLE, VIRGINIA

Susan M. DeMasi, CMC, City Clerk


